
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

10th January 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
Welcome back to a new term at St Charles and I hope you all enjoyed the Christmas break. 
 
As you know, Covid is widespread in our community at the moment. This is having an impact on both staff 
and pupil absence. 
 
Class teachers are endeavouring to provide work for pupils who are unable to attend school via Google 
Classroom and you will appreciate the time that goes into this preparation. 
  
If your child is unable to come to school due to illness but is well enough to do remote learning, please ensure 
that the work uploaded is completed. 
 
Children should know their logins but if they have forgotten these, please contact the class teachers on the 
class emails so they can be re-issued. 
 
We are very aware of the impact lockdown has already had on our children and in order to close  the gaps 
in their learning, we are anxious to take every opportunity to support our children’s learning. 
 
Staff absence is also an issue for us currently as it is elsewhere. Despite this, we will continue to provide the 
excellent education, which you and your children have come to expect. However, we will need to rely on 
supply teachers and cover internally to maintain our current provision. Please bear with us as we do this and 
as ever, if you would like to speak to me or a member of the senior leadership team at any time, please 
contact Paulette in the office who will request an appointment. 
 
With very best wishes for the coming year, 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Ann Slavin 
Executive Head 
 


